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Dear Neighbors,
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Village Addresses Long-Awaited Needs With Federal Grants

Though I am still full from 
the Thanksgiving feast, Decem-
ber is here in Terrace Park, and 
with it comes Christmas, Ha-
nukkah, and then, before we 
know it, a new year. This month 
always seems to be one of the 
fastest to pass by, with parties, 
concerts, exams, and travel, 
but it’s also one of the best. The 
neighborhood is glowing in 
holiday lights, the tree on the 
Village Green is shining, and 

Submitted by  Sue Porter
The federal government’s 

$5.36 billion Covid recovery 
bill has trickled down to Ter-
race Park for capital improve-
ments that have been “on the 
back burner for a long time,” ac-
cording to Administrator Jerry 
Hayhow. Two ARPA (American 
Rescue Plan Act) grants total-
ing $240,000 have enabled the 
purchase of replacement floor-
ing and an aluminum railing for 
the community building, which 
along with the administration 
building, also received new ex-
terior paint. In addition, the Log 
Cabin received gutters, repairs 
to exterior siding and upgrades 
to the basketball court; the en-
trance to the environmental 
services center was resurfaced; 
and five fire hydrants were pur-
chased.

At Village Council’s Nov. 15 
meeting, Hayhow said remain-
ing ARPA funds must be spent 
or appropriated by Dec. 31, 
2024 on projects that meet spe-
cific guidelines. The size of that 
windfall won’t be known until 
payment for the current projects 
is completed.

	
In Council action:
-Natural Solutions Urban 

Forestry LLC was retained for 
consulting services following Council  cont. Page 2

Coach Noonan Wins Prestigious MLS Award

Mayor Tepe swears in Will Schoose as Terrace Park’s latest EMT.

the retirement of Mark Casta-
tor, a local resident and certified 
arborist who managed the tree 
program as a village employee. 
Jerry Frankenhoff, principal 
consultant for the company, is a 
board-certified master arborist 
with 45 years of experience.

Councilmember Regina 
Sharp described Frankenhoff 
as “very knowledgeable, per-
sonable and familiar with our 
database system.” From a cost 
standpoint, she expects the con-
sultant’s fee versus employee 
payout to be similar when the 
need to no longer provide ben-
efits is factored.

-Hayhow was appointed 
administrator and police chief 
for four more years and received 
applause from council for his 
service and willingness to con-
tinue.

-Will Schoose was ap-
proved as a new volunteer 
emergency medical technician 
and was sworn into service by 
Mayor Tepe.

-Village participation in 
Hamilton County’s multi-haz-
ard mitigation plan was renewed 
for five more years. Council 
member Pax Lindell said county 
support strengthens the village’s 
natural disaster plan.

In their monthly reports:
-Tepe thanked residents for 

re-electing him mayor for four 

more years and praised village 
employees for their consistent 
on-the-job support.

- Councilmember Jeff Le-
May thanked voters for their 
trust in village officials, evi-
denced by the overwhelming 
passage of the 2.5-mill operating 
levy renewal. The approval rat-
ing was 83 percent, up 3 percent 
from the last levy election.

-John Gatch, emergency 
medical services assistant chief, 
reported a 21 percent increase 
in attendance at the annual 
pancake supper fundraiser and 
thanked St. Thomas Episcopal 
Church for again enabling the 
event to be held on its premises.

-Fire Chief Steve Drons-
field said a new class with eight 
recruits has begun and training 
will be completed early next 
year. He also reminded residents 
to check their fireplaces for haz-
ardous obstructions before us-
age.

Two residents addressed 
council:

Ashley Scribner, an art 
teacher at Mariemont High 
School, advised that she has 
been in contact with the Ohio 
Department of Natural Resourc-
es and the Ohio Department of 
Transportation about painting 

Our neighborhood is 
home to rising coaching star 
Pat Noonan, who was recently 
presented with the 2023 Sigi 
Schmid MLS Coach of the Year 
Award. This prestigious honor 
recognizes Pat’s leadership as 
head coach of the FC Cincinnati 
club this past season.

In just his second season 
with the team, Pat led FC Cin-
cinnati to commanding new 
heights including their first ever 
Supporters’ Shield for having 
the best regular season record. 
The team earned 69 total points 
and notched 20 wins – tying 
the fourth highest single sea-
son points in MLS history. This 
is a complete turnaround from 
three consecutive last place fin-
ishes before Pat took over as 
head coach in December 2021.

As a neighborhood, we 
could not be prouder of our res-
ident Pat Noonan for receiving 
this MLS coaching award in just 
his second season. 

friends and neighbors are gath-
ering together to raise a glass to 
the memories of 2023 and all the 
fun that lies ahead in 2024.

This issue of the Village 
Views has plenty to get you 
caught upon. From youth sports 
champions to the Veteran’s Day 
ceremony at the elementary 
school, you and your neighbors 
have been busy this fall! So enjoy 
this issue and enjoy the holidays 
here in our village, It’s true that 

“there’s no place like home for 
the holidays”, and how fortunate 
we are to celebrate them here, 
in the little village by the river. 
We at the Village Views thank 
you for another great year and 
we wish you and your family a 
wonderful holiday season! Until 
next month I remain,

Your Editor,
Steve Early

Terrace Park Volunteer 
Emergency Services Pancake 
Supper: An Annual Feast of 
Community Support
Submitted by Jen Buccholz

Justin Arnold, Christopher Lee and Duke Haugh 

Terrace Park came alive 
with the spirit of community 
and volunteerism as Terrace 
Park Volunteer Emergency 
Services (TPVES) hosted their 
annual Pancake Supper that 
left everyone full, satisfied, and 
inspired. The results are in, and 
they speak volumes about the 
success of this annual commu-
nity initiative.

Numbers that Tell a Sto-
ry:  Approximately 300 guests 
joined us this year, creating a 
vibrant atmosphere that echoed 
with laughter, conversation, and 
lots of pancakes! It was a true 
testament to the sense of com-
munity that defines Terrace 
Park.

Over 40 volunteers from 

TPVES worked tirelessly to en-
sure the event ran smoothly, 
from coordinating logistics to 
flipping pancakes. Their dedi-
cation and hard work were the 
backbone of the entire opera-
tion.

Scouting for Good: Adding 
to the heartwarming scene were 
the Terrace Park Scouts, enthu-
siastically contributing to the 
event by bussing tables. Their in-
volvement not only showcased 
their commitment to commu-
nity service but also highlighted 
the intergenerational collabora-
tion that makes Terrace Park 
unique.

A Generous Gesture from 
St. Thomas:  The success of the 
event was not only due to the 

Supper  cont. Page 2
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Village Views welcomes 
reader mail. Signed letters to 
the editor must be received 
by 9 p.m. on Friday, January 
12th.  Please limit length to 
350 words. Letters over 350 
words will be published as 
submitted subject to space 
availability. All signed  
letters will be printed as 
submitted; however, minor 
editing for grammatical and 
typographical errors may 
be necessary. Content will 
not be edited. Any questions 
should be directed to the  
editor. See below.

Who to contact:
Managing Editor:
Steve Early @ 382-1218
Business Manager/
Advertisement
Gregg MacMillan @ 702-9370
Distribution Coordinator
/Extra copies
Gregg MacMillan @ 702-9370
Calendar:
Hester Sullivan @ 576-9969
Layout Editor: Danielle Haugh

Where to send:
Village Views P.O. Box 212 
Terrace Park, OH 45174. If pos-
sible, the staff prefers to receive 
contributions by e-mail at 
tpvillageviews@gmail.com. 
Please submit articles as Mi-
crosoft WORD or .jpg format. 
Please put your name and date
on submitted disks. Photo-
graphs and disks will not be 
returned. The deadline is Friday, 
January 12th. 

Advertisements for Village
Views may be placed in a
variety of sizes. A business
card size (2x4) is only $24
per month. A classified ad is
$10 to Village residents only.
Payment must accompany
ad. Call Business Manager
Gregg MacMillan @ 702-9370 
for additional rates. Village 
Views welcomes your business.

The next deadline for Village 
Views is Friday, Friday, Janu-
ary 12th.  All camera-ready ads 
and articles must be submitted 
by 9 p.m.  
All advertisements go  
to Gregg MacMillan at  
macmillan@mac.com. All  
articles go to Steve Early  
382-1218 or  
tpvillageviews@gmail.com.  
Questions? Call Steve Early at 
382-1218.

Village Views welcomes readers 
to submit articles: promotions, 
awards, school activities, 
engagements, weddings, births... 
things you think people would 
like to know and read about.

Leaving the Village?  
Subscriptions are available for 
$20.00 per year. To subscribe 
send payment to: Village Views 
P.O. Box 212 Terrace Park,  
OH 45174

Law & Order 
Submitted by Eric Schmidt

On 10/21, an officer was 
dispatched to Terrace Park 
Elementary due to a vehicle 
running and left unattended. 
Upon arriving to the crime 
scene, the officer ran the li-
cense plate and found that the 
vehicle belonged to an indi-
vidual that lived in Anderson 
Twp. After about an hour had 
passed, the Officer opened the 
door attempting to locate a 
key but found that no key was 
present. The Officer was able 
to push a button to turn the 
car off. The owner of the car 

What’s Happening at the 
Mariemont Branch Library - 
December 2023 

All Ages
Celtic Harp: Holiday 

Roots — Thursday, Dec. 14 
at 11 a.m.

Nancy and Frank Bick 
Clark engage the audience 
with songs of the season on 
Celtic harp with light per-
cussion. Presented by Cre-
ative Aging Cincinnati. No 
registration necessary.

Magic Show with Tom 
Bemmes — End of Decem-
ber, exact date TBD 

Children

Library Babies — Tues-
days at 9:30 a.m.

Fun for you and your 
baby with songs, rhymes, 
stories, and movement. 
Ages birth-18 months. 

Preschool Storytime — 
Tuesdays at 11 a.m. 

Enjoy books, songs, 
activities and more, while 
building early literacy skills. 
Ages 3-6. 

Toddler Storytime — 
Wednesdays at 9:30 a.m.

Encourage emerging 
language skills with books, 
rhymes, music and fun. 
Ages 18 months-36 months.

Movers & Shakers — 
Wednesdays at 11 a.m.

You and your child 
will shake it together! Sing, 
dance, and enjoy music, 
movement, and fun. Ages 
1-4. 

Winter Holiday Spec-
tacular presented by May 
Festival MiNiS — Tuesday, 
Dec. 5 at 11 a.m.

Discover holiday tradi-
tions through MUSIC, con-
necting with diverse cul-
tures, and celebrating the 

spirit of unity. This program 
engages, entertains, and ed-
ucates children of ALL abili-
ties in music education. 

Coding Club — Tues-
day, Dec. 5 at 4 p.m. 

 Learn to code with new 
games and challenges every 
month. Laptops are sup-
plied and no prior coding 
experience is needed. Rec-
ommended for Ages 8-12. 
Registration required. 

Legos @ the Library — 
Saturday, Dec. 9 at 11 a.m.

You bring your imagi-
nation, we bring the 
LEGOs.  Show us what you 
can build and connect with 
other LEGO enthusiasts. 

Teen
New! Teen Advisory 

Board — Tuesday, Dec. 12 
at 6 p.m.

Help create library 
events, displays, and proj-
ects as well as guide the li-
brary’s approach to teens.

Adults 

Saturday Morning Cof-
fee Club — Saturday, Dec. 
16 at 10 a.m.

Taste-test a variety of lo-
cal Cincinnati coffees to 
determine your new favor-
ite blend, meet some new 
friends, and take time to 
unwind from a busy year. 
No registration necessary.

Mariemont Mystery 
Book Club — Tuesday, Dec. 
19 at 6:30 p.m. 

Join us for lively discus-
sion of A Test of Wills by 
Charles Todd. Copies avail-
able at the branch. 

Book Club — No Book-
club in December. See you 
in January! 

Pictured left to right: Andrew Peters, Richard Larsen, Taylor 
Rose, Jason Mondy, & Lindsey Schmidt (not pictured Matt Julian).

arrived shortly after and stated 
that she routinely takes walks 
in our sweet village down by 
the river and must have walked 
off with the key forgetting to 
turn the car off. Reminds me 
of someone I know. Rhymes 
with “my wife.”

On 10/13 (Friday, the 
13th, geez), an officer was dis-
patched to a home to remove 
a snake from a resident’s living 
room. Holy! Time to move! 
I’m out. Calling Amy Roe. Or 
Erin Satterwhite. Or Steve Ear-
ly. Flipping a coin.
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TP Represents at CrossFit Competition
Two weeks ago, a group of 

neighbors from Terrace Park 
showcased their exceptional 
prowess at a local CrossFit 
competition. From lifting 
heavy weights to conquering 

challenging WODs (Workouts 
of the Day), these local athletes 
excelled, showing their physi-
cal strength, teamwork, and 
perseverance.

a mural on the bike path wall 
beneath the Elm Street bridge in 
Terrace Park. The work would 
be done in May 2024 on the 
state- owned property by MHS 
teachers and students as part of 
the school district’s annual inter-
cession program; supplies would 
be provided through an Ameri-
can Art Association grant. She 
said that last year the art teach-
ers oversaw the painting of fire 
hydrants along the bike path 
in Mariemont and as a Terrace 

Park resident she’d like to bring 
the program here. Council-
members were receptive to the 
mural design and Tepe advised 
her to work with Hayhow once 
state approval is granted.

`-Drew Walter volunteered 
to trim bushes and tree limbs 
along sidewalks to ensure safe 
and easy passage. Tepe thanked 
him for his offer and referred 
him to the village’s new urban 
forestry consultant.

community’s active involve-
ment but also the generosity of 
St. Thomas, which donated its 
facilities for the supper, again 
this year.

	 Feeding the Mass-
es:  The breakfast menu was a 
hit, featuring 1,376 ounces of 
applesauce, 1,200 pork sausage 
links, and a whopping 18 gal-
lons of pancake mix, resulting in 
around 1,500 pancakes. No one 
left hungry!

Gratitude and Looking For-
ward:

As the volunteers of Terrace 
Park’s emergency services team 
reflect on the success of the an-
nual Pancake Supper, there’s a 
deep sense of gratitude for ev-
eryone who contributed—vol-
unteers, Boy Scouts, St. Thomas, 
and, of course, all of you who at-
tended. This event was a celebra-

tion of our community’s spirit, 
which will be poured back into 
Terrace Park by supporting our 
all volunteer emergency crew. 
The Terrace Park Volunteer 
Emergency Services Pancake 
Supper was not just a meal—it 
was a symbol of a community 
that cares. Thank you, Terrace 
Park neighbors!

Did you miss the pancakes? 
You can still donate! Just scan 
the QR code and follow the 
prompts! 

If you’re interested in learn-
ing more about how you can 
get involved with TPVES, from 
flipping pancakes, to putting out 
fires to saving lives, contact John 
Maggard at  jpmagg3@gmail.
com. Learn more about what 
we’re up to by following us on 
Facebook (@ Terrace Park Vol-
unteer Emergency Services) and 
Instagram (@terraceparkems)

Supper  cont. Page 1
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TPHS Ornaments for Sale

 Liam Reynolds’ design for the TPHS ornament.

Submitted by Katy Chisom
Over the summer the Ter-

race Park Historical Society 
partnered with a Terrace Park 
emerging artist and Mariemont 
High School student Liam 
Reynolds to create a limited 
edition Terrace Park ornament.  
Liam used his graphic design 
talents to create a design featur-
ing the iconic Terrace Park gaze-
bo during the holidays complete 
with a full color Santa, multi-
color Christmas lights wrapped 
around the gazebo, and snow 
dusting the entire scene. In years 
past, TPHS has created various 
styles of ornaments as gifts for 
members and to support fund-
raising efforts. 

“We are excited to offer 
such a modern design created 
by one of Terrace Park’s artistic 
treasures. Liam’s vision and cre-
ativity has brought a youthful 
take to one of our iconic village 
features and we look forward 
to sharing his design with the 
community,” says Laurie Baird, 
TPHS President.  

The limited edition ceramic 
ornaments are now available 
for preorder ($20 each). Cash, 
check or Venmo are accepted. 

Preorders will be hand deliv-
ered to local residents starting 
on December 1st. To pre-order 
an ornament call, text or email 
Katy Chisom at (949) 939-8885 
or katherine.chisom@gmail.
com for more information. Or-
naments will also be available 
for purchase at the TPHS office 
(100 Miami Avenue) starting 
December 7th and during of-

fice hours on Thursdays from 
1-4pm.

TPHS would like to send a 
big thank you to Liam Reynolds 
for sharing his talents and cre-
ativity with us all. Additionally, 
thank you to Mariemont High 
School art teacher and Terrace 
Park resident Ashley Scribner 
for supporting this effort.

Support student 
achievement by 
becoming a patron 
of the Mariemont 
Arts Association
Submitted by Chandra Buswell

As I write this article, the 
Mariemont High School fall 
play is just a week away.  The 
Layover is the most recent in a 
number of fall and spring plays 
that showcase the talent of 
Mariemont School District stu-
dents. Participation in the play, 
as well as district chorus, band, 
orchestra, and visual arts pro-
grams goes well beyond a fun 
display of local skill.

As an art history educator at 
the college level, I begin classes 
by citing research regarding the 
benefits of studying and partici-
pating in the arts. Scholars from 
many disciplines agree that stu-
dents with arts backgrounds 
develop critical thinking skills, 
empathy, creativity, and perhaps 
most surprisingly, heightened 
test performance and subject 
comprehension. For example, 
visual and performing arts ex-
periences in elementary, junior 
high, and high school can equate 
to increased public speaking 
ability, compassion for differing 
perspectives, heightened ability 
to read and interpret the written 
word, and enhanced abstract 
thinking skills leading to strong 
problem-solving ability.

	 Musical education is 
equally impactful on district 
students. The study of rhythm 
and timing is proven to help 
students understand essential 
concepts related to the study of 
objects and ideas in space and 
time, which translates to in-
creased test scores in math. In 
addition to improving educa-
tional outcomes, study of music 
along with other types of arts 
increases self-esteem and con-
fidence. These benefits are not 
limited to students with a natu-
ral inclination to the arts. Stud-
ies are increasingly showing that 
study of the arts and application 
in academic classrooms can 
help students observe detail and 
remember information in core 
subject areas.

Those of us with children 
in the arts are well aware of the 
passion and dedication that it 
takes for our students to suc-

ceed in arts-related fields. Just 
like our district athletes, our arts 
students are constantly practic-
ing their crafts, taking risks in 
the public arena or on the stage, 
and experiencing successes and 
failures. Each experience builds 
the resiliency and creative prob-
lem-solving skills needed to suc-
ceed in a complex, increasingly 
visually-oriented world. What 
may be a surprise is that these 
experiences also impact aca-
demic achievement. Every stu-
dent, regardless of skill, benefits 
from arts programs, starting in 
kindergarten.

As a third-year volunteer for 
the Mariemont Arts Association 
and parent of two children in the 
Mariemont School District, I’ve 
come to believe that the strong 
administrative and community 
support of arts education is one 
of the things that sets us apart 
from other districts. 

Many community members 
likely connect the Mariemont 
Arts Association with high 
school performances and plays. 
But the organization contributes 
to student achievement beyond 
the high school level in every 
corner of the district. MAA 
regularly funds visual arts class-
room supplies, instrument tun-
ing, props and costumes for ju-
nior high and high school plays, 
additional pit musicians and 
specialized instructional assis-
tance. Graduating seniors have 
the opportunity to apply for 
yearly scholarships dedicated 
to honoring achievement in the 
arts and supporting continued 
participation at the college level. 

Those of us at the 
Mariemont Arts Association 
hope that you will add your sup-
port to district achievement by 
supporting MAA as a patron. 
With your help, we can continue 
to help the arts, and by extension 
academics, thrive in Mariemont 
District Schools. 

To join, please visit: https://
www.mariemontschools.org/
MariemontArtsAssociation.
aspx. Follow MAA on Facebook 
at:  https://www.facebook.com/
groups/mariemontartsassocia-
tion	
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To Honor Those Who Have Served

School Foundation Asks 
for Your Support

stthomasnurseryschool.org | (513) 831-6908

Worship at st. thomas

all are Welcome here!

Sundays
Holy Eucharist, Rite I | 8:00 a.m.

Choral Eucharist, Rite II | 10:15 a.m.
Any time on YouTube

1 0 0  M i a m i  A v e .  |  ( 5 1 3 )  8 3 1 - 2 0 5 2  1 0 0  M i a m i  A v e .  |  ( 5 1 3 )  8 3 1 - 2 0 5 2  |  w w w. s t t h o m a s e p i s c o p a l . o r g|  w w w. s t t h o m a s e p i s c o p a l . o r g
Visit our Calendar online for all our classes, activities & offeringsVisit our Calendar online for all our classes, activities & offerings | Find us on YouTube, Facebook, & Twitter | Find us on YouTube, Facebook, & Twitter

Advent & Christmas St. Thomas | Come & See!

Lessons & Carols
Sunday, December 17, 2023 | 5:00 p.m.

Mark your calendars to join us for our Annual service of Christmas 
Lessons & Carols. The Parish Choir at St. Thomas sings beloved 

Christmas carols accompanied by seasonal scripture readings.

Sunday, December 3, 2023 | 5:00 p.m.
Join us for this glorious Evening Prayer Service.

Visit www.bachensemble.org for more information

Messiah Sing-Along
Tuesday, December 12, 2023 | 7:00 p.m.

This season-favorite tradition returns to St. Thomas in our 
newly renovated church! Join the Bach Ensemble at St. 

Thomas for this cherished event. Space is limited, so please 
reserve your name-your-own-price ticket at 

www.bachensemble.org/coming-soon

Christmas Treat Traditions
Saturday, December 9, 2023 | 10 a.m.–1 p.m.

Join us for the annual Christmas Caper on Dec. 9th!
Proceeds benefit Inter Parish Ministry Food Pantry.

Christmas @ St. Thomas
Sunday, December 24, 2023

10:00 a.m. | Holy Eucharist, Rite II for Advent 4
4:00 p.m. | Family Service & Christmas Pageant

7:30 p.m. | Ceremony of Carols
8:00 p.m. | Festive Choral Eucharist

for the Feast of the Nativity of our Lord Jesus Christ
10:30 p.m. | Ceremony of Carols

11:00 p.m. | Festive Choral Eucharist
for the Feast of the Nativity of our Lord Jesus Christ

Sunday, December 24, 2023
10:00 a.m. | Holy Eucharist for Christmas Day

The Mariemont School 
Foundation (MSF) invites you 
to participate in our most im-
portant event of the year, the 
Annual Fund Drive. It is because 
of the generosity of families 
like yours that  the Mariemont 
School District will be able to 
continue its long history of aca-
demic excellence. 

Please consider a gift to 
benefit our children and our 
community.   Gifts of ANY size 
are important in providing an 
enriched environment for our 
outstanding school district.   
Our united effort is more criti-
cal than ever before.  

 MSF is an Ohio nonprofit 
corporation exempt under 
Code Section 501(c)(3) that 
was formed in 1996 by a group 
of committed parents and resi-
dents of the Mariemont School 
District (the District) who real-
ized that the District could not 
afford to support important ini-
tiatives that could enhance the 
educational experience of our 
children. 

MSF serves as a centralized 
way to provide financial sup-
port to the District to fund edu-
cational initiatives and extra-
curricular programming that 
fall outside the District’s annual 
budget, including:

	 • Warriors Beyond pro-
graming at all of our campuses

	 • World language  in-
struction and the  Explora-
tions  program in our elemen-
tary schools

	 • Friday  Expedi-
tions  programming for junior 
high students

	 • Master classes  and 
our  Intersessions  for the high 
school

	 • District-wide initia-
tives, such as

	 - Life and Leadership 
Series focusing on issues of well-
ness, college readiness, and ca-
reers

	 - Scholarships and Spe-
cial Funds to support individual 
student needs and travel-based 
programs, including Camp 
Kern (elementary), the Wash-
ington DC trip (junior high) 
and the Global Leaders Summit 
(high school).

  In addition, MSF in the 
last two years has expanded its 
support to provide expanded 
mental health resources for the 
District’s students at all school 
campuses, as well as to fund 
new resources that can be used 
at the discretion of our teachers, 
including 3-D printers and the 
star-gazer labs (in partnership 
with the PTO).      These initia-
tives impact every student in the 
District, and MSF hopes to con-
tinue to expand the offerings so 
that every child who is educated 
through the District has access 
to both the resources they need 
and extra offerings that enhance 
their educational journeys. 

 How can you help?  Our ef-
forts require resources, includ-
ing the generous contributions 
of our District families who are 
in a position to give.  Every gift 
enhances the educational expe-
rience the District is able to offer 
to its students.  

Thus, we invite you 
to  GIVE  to the  MSF’s Annual 
Fund Drive.   Donations can be 
made via our website at https://
www.mariemontschoolfounda-
tion.org/annual-fund-drive  or 
you can mail a check to MSF at 
2 Warrior Way, Cincinnati, OH 
45227. 

 	 The sixth grade at Terrace Park Elementary School hosted their annual Veterans Day Cer-
emony on Friday, November 10th in the school gymnasium. Community veterans and active duty 
service members and their families were invited to attend. Light refreshments were served before the 
program began and it was a wonderful way for students and community members to thank veterans 
and let them know how privileged we feel to have them as a part of our village. Here are a few photos 
from this year’s ceremony.
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Buy bulk and SAVE!Buy bulk and SAVE!
www.evanslandscaping.com/fire

SAVE $35 off 
FIREWOOD TON 1 ton = approx. 2/3 cord

Discount applies to promotional items only when purchased online. (Delivery not included) Minimum purchase of $185 required. 
Not valid with any other coupon or previous purchase. Limit one coupon per customer/order. Expires 12/31/23.

Best seasoned firewood available.

Code: FIRE22

Order 
Firewood 

Now

E31123_003_EV_TerracePark-111223_CI_Firewood_4x4.indd   1E31123_003_EV_TerracePark-111223_CI_Firewood_4x4.indd   1 11/9/23   2:50 PM11/9/23   2:50 PM

Terrace Park Soccer Champs

Top Left: The Terrace Park Boys 
10U Soccer team, coached by Griffin 
Gall and Max Kinman, are the new-
est Gold Bracket Champions after 
a tournament held during the last 
week of October. Pictured here with 
their coaches are (L to R) Danny Qu, 
Jackson Gall, Kellan Chavez, Aus-
tin Schmidt, Will Tyson, Mac Fish-
er, Nash Webster, Clark Hart, Peter 
Sevek, Wyatt Kinman, and William 
Fry. Congratulations, boys!

Above: The Terrace Park 8U Girls 
Soccer Team took home the champi-
onship trophies after a rainy,  weekend 
tournament held October 28th and 
29th. Coached by Chad Von Lehman 
and Cara Kinman, these girls are true 
champions!

Left: The “TP Tigers” completed 
a perfect 12-0 season by winning the 
gold 10u fall tournament on  October 
29th at Livingston Park. From left to 
right: Cora Wise, Grace Long, Parker 
Rinaldi, Sloane Wunder, Alden Long, 
Isabelle Seward, Audrey Hern, Devin 
Patel, Reagan Foxbower, and Ame-
lia Buchanan. Front row: Rorie Heis. 
Coaches: Tony Rinaldi, Erika Long, 
Mark Foxbower, and Jeff Buchanan.
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Council cont. Page 5

Members of the current MHS lacrosse team along with past alumni took to Drackett field for the 20th  Annual MHS Alumni Game. 

Steven Early
SALES VICE-PRESIDENT

(513) 382-1218
searly@sibcycline.com

www.sibcycline.com/searly

YOUR LIFE-LONG 
REAL ESTATE AGENT!

A LIFE-LONG VILLAGE RESIDENT

“Working with Steve 

has been a wonderful 

experience. He is engaging, 

knowledgeable and 

always ready to listen 

to our concerns. He 

was instrumental in the 

purchasing of our new 

Terrace Park home and the 

sale of our old. 

 Thank you, Steve!”

— Terrace Park Resident

20th Annual MHS Alumni Game 



Work with the
mortgage team you

know & trust

Purchase - Refinance

Fixed & Adjustable rates
Construction/Home

Improvement 
Loan Programs for

Professionals

Call or text    513.374.7133
www.philforbes.com

 
Phil Forbes NMLS #4959

Warsaw Federal NMLS
#504911, a First Mutual
Holding Co. (external)

affiliate
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 Two of the happy St. Thomas students with their gourds from the farm 
market.

St. Thomas Nursery School 
Hosts Farm Market
Submitted by Angela Jolley

St. Thomas Nursery School 
in Terrace Park was thrilled to 
host the 2nd  annual farm pro-
duce market in October, held at 
the preschool.  Clark and Linda 
Ramey, known for their “pro-
duce porch” in Terrace Park, 
generously provided a gracious 
amount of produce grown on 
their family farm in Kentucky.   
The kids and their families 
learned about various types of 
fall produce, enjoyed apple ci-
der, and were able to pick the 
perfect pumpkin and fall veg-
etables to take home!   It was a 
beautiful day, and STNS appre-
ciates the Ramey’s generosity 
and hard work to help make the 
event not only fun, but a learn-
ing opportunity as well!  All pro-
ceeds went to benefit IPM food 
outreach in Newtown.  

The farm market is part of 
the Earth Explorers program at 
STNS, a program designed to 
expose students to the natural 
world through learning experi-
ences and hands-on activities.   
Other Explorer activities at 
STNS include maintaining and 
observing classroom birdfeed-
ers, going on nature walks, en-
joying the natural playground 
at the school and other various 
science experiences throughout 
the year.   St. Thomas Nursery 
School provides quality class-
room experiences for children 
ages 2-6 at St. Thomas Episco-
pal Church on Miami Avenue.   
Please contact the school office 
at (513) 831-6908 for more in-
formation.



Advertisements for Village
Views may be placed in a
variety of sizes. A business
card size (2x4) is only $24
per month. A classified ad is
$10 to Village residents only.
Payment must accompany
ad. Call Business Manager
Gregg MacMillan @ 702-9370 
for additional rates. Village 
Views welcomes your business.
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Submitted by Sonya Geers

The next deadline for Village 
Views is Friday, November 
17. All camera-ready ads and 
articles must be submitted by 9 
p.m.  
All advertisements go  
to Gregg MacMillan at  
macmillan@mac.com. All  
articles go to Steve Early  
382-1218 or  
tpvillageviews@gmail.com.  
Questions? Call Steve Early at 
382-1218.

 One of the most magical 
parts of Christmas is the mu-
sic of the season! Nothing stirs 
the soul, or makes us nostalgic 
for yesterday, like carols sung 
and performed by choirs and 
children. St. Thomas Episcopal 
Church is offering three won-
derful evenings to everyone, 
parishioners and Terrace Park 
neighbors and friends, to enjoy 
the sounds of the season!

Messiah Sing-Along
Dec 12,  7pm
The Beloved Holiday Tradi-

tion Returns. Imagine the op-
portunity to sing Handel’s great 
masterpiece in the beautiful 
renovated church. With guest 
soloists and the instrumentals of 
the Bach Ensemble, we will all 
sing the entire Christmas por-
tion of Messiah, along with ad-
ditional movements including 
the Hallelujah chorus. Tickets 
are “name your own price($20 
recommended). Tickets avail-
able through bachensemble.org

Christmas Lessons and 
Carols

Dec 17, 5pm
The St. Thomas Parish 

Choir and Choristers present a 
Festival of Carols. An annual of-
fering at St. Thomas for decades, 

Village Views welcomes reader 
mail. Signed letters to the editor 
must be received by 9 p.m. on 
Friday, November 17.  Please 
limit length to 350 words. 
Letters over 350 words will be 
published as submitted subject 
to space availability. 

Christmas Music 
at St. Thomas!

this service features the beauti-
ful music of the season paired 
with timeless readings that tell 
the story of Jesus’ life. This is free 
to everyone to attend!

Old Fashioned Christmas 
Pageant on Christmas Eve

Dec 24  4pm
The 4pm Christmas Eve 

Service will feature the Children 
of the Parish in the traditional 
story of the birth of Jesus, com-
plete with Mary and Joseph, the 
Wisemen, Shepherds,  Angels 
and Animals! Children ages 
2-13 will be dressed in costume 
and sing the familiar songs of 
Christmas. This is a wonderful 
opportunity for the whole Vil-
lage to bring their family and 
live the spirit of that amazing 
night together.

Ceremony of Carols
Dec 24  7:30pm and 

10:30pm
The Sopranos and Altos of 

the Parish Choir will present 
Benjamin Britten’s Ceremony 
of Carols as a prelude to the 
Christmas Eve liturgies. This 
is a 30 minute choral work ac-
companied by harp. It features 
settings of traditional English 
carols in a beautiful and mysti-
cal accompaniment.

Save the Date: TPHS 
Annual Meeting Coming

 The 2024 Terrace Park His-
torical Society Annual Meeting 
and Open House is scheduled 
for Sunday, January 21, 2024 
from 4-5pm at our location on 
the lower level of St. Thomas 
Church. Everyone is welcome to 
join us for refreshments, a brief 

overview of our activities, and 
our Board elections.    You will 
also have a chance to enjoy our 
Museum and Gallery, and view 
our newest acquisition, a floor-
to-ceiling needlepoint tapestry 
of Terrace Park!

Not Too Soon to Think Spring!
 This is a reminder that the 

Garden Club will be holding its 
major fund raiser on May 4th, 
2024. Please get ready to put 
in your order for our fantastic 
flowering annuals by March 1st, 

2024.   An order form will be in 
the January and the February is-
sues of Village Views.



9

MEGAN GOVERT WILLIS
REALTOR®
812-820-8933
mwillis@sibcycline.com

Hey, Terrace Park!
My local knowledge and expertise can help you 
achieve your goals. Reach out today to start your 
home buying, selling, or investing journey with me! 

SCAN FOR RECENT
HOME SALES IN
TERRACE PARK!

Year in Review 

Frosty on Franklin
 
February 2022 - Even the snowmen were pulling for the Ben-

gals this year, as seen here on Franklin Ave. before the AFC Cham-
pionship.

Historical 
Society 

Laurie Baird and 
Dave Bowen at the Ter-
race Park Historic Soci-
ety’s members-only event 
at Stumps Boat Club on 
April 30th.

A Summertime Standard
It wouldn’t be summer in Terrace Park without lemonade stands 

popping up across the village. The summer of 2023 was no exception, 
and though it’s not uncommon to find one anywhere in the neighbor-
hood, the most popular locales for good business seem to be the Village 
Green or Stanton Field at the corner of Elm and Stanton. 




